
 
 
 

Corporate Services 
Tara Lajevardi, Hon. B.A. 

Municipal Clerk/Director of Legislative Services 
905-478-4282 ext. 3821 

tlajevardi@eastgwillimbury.ca 

November 2, 2023 
 

    Sent via email: Christopher.Raynor@york.ca 
 
 
Dear Mr. Raynor: 
 
Re: Notification regarding Mayor Hackson’s Short-Term Leave of Absence and 

Appointment of Alternate Member of Regional Council 
 
For your information and records, at its special meeting of Municipal Council held on 
November 2, 2023, the Council of the Town of East Gwillimbury enacted as follows: 

Whereas Mayor Hackson has advised that due to a short-term medical leave, 
she will be absent from the meetings of council for up to three successive months 
commencing with her planned absence effective November 2, 2023; 

Whereas Section 259(1)(c) of the Municipal Act, 2001, S.O. 2001, c. 25, 
provides that the office of a member of council becomes vacant if the member is 
absent from the meetings of council for three successive months without being 
authorized to do so by a resolution of council; and 

Be it therefore resolved that the Council of the Town of East Gwillimbury 
hereby authorizes Mayor Hackson to be absent from meetings of council for up 
to three successive months effective November 2, 2023, in accordance with 
Section 259(1)(c) of the Municipal Act, 2001. 

 
The Council of the Town of East Gwillimbury further enacted as follows: 

Be it resolved that the regional alternate be selected from the 2022-2026 
Rotational Acting Mayor Schedule; and 

That Councillor Crone is hereby appointed as the Town of East Gwillimbury’s 
Alternate Member of Regional Council for the 2022-2026 Term of Council, 
expiring on November 14, 2026; and  

That Council enact By-law 2023-077 to appoint an Alternate Member of Regional 
Council for the 2022-2026 term; and  

That in accordance with the Regional Municipality of York's guidelines for 
Alternate Members of Council, a copy of this resolution be forwarded to the 
Regional Clerk. 
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If you have any further questions, feel free to contact the undersigned. 
 
Yours truly, 
 

  
 
Tara Lajevardi, Hon. B.A. 
Municipal Clerk/Director of Legislative Services 


